
 
 

 
 

Franklin Learning Center 
616 N. 15th Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19130 
 
Telephone: (215) 400-7570                                                                    Fax: (215) 400-7571 
 
 
 
February 7, 2019 
 
Dear Franklin Learning Center Families : 
 
This letter is to inform you of an incident that occurred at Franklin Learning Center today, 
February 7, 2019. An unknown person posted a threat on Instagram threatening our school 
community.  

 
The Philadelphia Police Department and School District of Philadelphia Police are fully 
investigating this matter. Additional police were also stationed at our school today to look into 
this incident and provide support. We sent out a robocall during the day to inform families about 
this threat. 
 
The safety of our students and staff is always our number one priority. We take threats like this 
seriously and we work with law enforcement, according to our District policy and protocol, to 
fully investigate them and do everything possible to keep our school safe.   
 
Please feel free to contact the school at 215-400-7570 if you have any questions or concerns. We 
will follow up with additional information as it becomes available. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of the students at Franklin Learning Center. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Nicole Lee 
Principal 
 
 

 


